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President’s Message  
By Chris Petallides, P.E.

 President

First, I would like to thank each and 
every one of you for your continued 
support, without which our Chapter 
could not be where it is today. In my 
humble opinion, the Chapter today 
meets with most of our members’ 
expectations; most of the time, and 
that is more than could be said a 
dozen years ago when, as some of 
you will remember, the monthly 
meetings consisted of no more than 
5 or 6 members meeting in the back 
room of a pizza parlor on Union 
Turnpike.  

I am not going to bore you here with 
a list of imaginary (or even real) accomplishments over the past
few years, if any, because I believe that the net gain, in terms
improvement to our professional status may be close to zero. The
road ahead for our Society and the profession as a whole,
therefore, may now be even harder than what it was when we
came into the picture in the early 90’s. The incoming team of
dedicated professionals (and our Chapter can boast of many) has
its work cut out for itself. Facing adversity, however, should be
looked upon as an opportunity and not necessarily as an obstacle.
I urge every one of you, therefore, to step up to the plate and
volunteer your time. There is much to be done, and… there is no
such thing as “them” and “us”; it’s only “US”.  

All of us, individually and collectively, make up the Society and
the profession. Nobody gets paid for Society work and all of us
lead busy lives (top-ranking excuse). With that said, please plan
on giving the incoming president twice the support you have so
generously given to me in the recent past. Personally, I plan to
lend my support to my successor(s) for as long as I am able to.  

(Continued next page)
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Immediate Past Presidents 
John Zurita,  
P.E. 

2002/2003 
(718) 756-0320 

Sal Galletta,  
P.E. 

2000/2002 
(212) 788-8199 

Chris 
Petallides,  
P.E. 

1998/2000 
(718) 961-4342 

Joel Miele, Jr.,  
P.E. 

1996/1998 
(718) 894-2222 

Chris Sideris,  
P.E. 

1994/1996 
(718) 224-9091 

Robert Lo 
Pinto,  
P.E. 

1990/1992 
(718) 746-7122 

Directors 2005-2007 
Alex 
Constantinides,  
P.E. 

(718) 707-0416 

Miles Fisher,  
P.E. 

(516) 256-7780 

Filolaos Kefalas,  
P.E. 

(718) 423-7924 

John Kepertis,  
P.E. 

(718) 343-6989 

Robert LoPinto,  
P.E. 

(718) 746-7122 

John Sgouros, 
P.E. 

(718) 956-3488 

Directors 2004-2006 
Gregory Georges 
P.E. 

(718) 274-4800 

Saeed S. 
Ainechi, P.E. 

(718) 544-7878 

Issam 
Abourafeh, P.E. 

(718) 268-8600 

Jose A. 
Velasquez, P.E. 

(718) 323-0754 

James J. 
Manoussoff, P.E. 

(718) 224-6700 

Jude Cozzolino, 
P.E. 

(718)539-2649 

 

(President’s Message – cont’d)

Those of you who have been following the local press lately have
noticed that yours truly has made front-page news repeatedly the
last couple of months, because of my (our) stand on the
wholesale and indiscriminate down zoning of a large number of
Queens neighborhoods to the new R2A zone, concocted by
unqualified individuals (no PE or RA involvement – NONE!) and
rammed down homeowners’ throats without their consent.   

It is unfortunate that certain elected officials chose to place
politics above the right of the public to be informed.  

We all know that it is the duty of every PE and RA to “protect the
public health, safety and welfare”, as stated in our professional
oath; this includes making the facts, as we see them, available to
the public so that they may make informed decisions on matters
affecting their lives.  

Once again, I want to thank all you members of the Queens
Professional Engineering and Architectural societies for your
unwavering support on this matter, especially those of you who
took the trouble to write letters of support on my (our) behalf,
including past PDC and past CB#11 chairman, Bernie Haber, PE,
past Queens Chapter president and current AEA president, Sal
Galletta, PE (see copy of Sal’s letter elsewhere in this
Drawingboard) and current Queens AIA president, William Gati,
RA. Looking ahead, I promise that united, as we are, we will
continue the fight until the right prevails. 

Before I close this message, I want to remind all engineers and
architects, yet again, to take the time to make a phone call
and/or send an email to their local elected official in support City
Council Resolution 195-2006, calling for the establishment of a
(PE or RA) deputy-mayor position, to be responsible for all NY
City infrastructure, because it’s the right thing to do for
everyone’s benefit. Just think about it! Engineers and architects,
design the City’s entire infrastructure. Doesn’t it make sense that
a PE or an RA should also be responsible for its construction and
maintenance?   

See you all at the meeting, Thurs. May 25, 2006. 
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Nominating Committee
John Zurita,  
P.E. 

Chair 
(212) 788-8199 

Sal Galletta,  
P.E. 

(212) 788-8199 

Gregory 
Georges,  
P.E. 

(718) 274-4800 

Michael 
Karantinidis,  
P.E. 

(718) 726-2226 

 

Please Note: 
Members are advised that the 
Queens Chapter meeting on 
Thursday, March 23 will be held at 
our Fort Totten office. At the Fort 
Totten gate tell the guard you are a 
member of the P.E. Society and that 
your name is on the list that they 
keep there. Any non-members and 
guests not placed on the list will be 
denied entrance-If this happens the 
guest should ask the guard to call 
the phone number on the 
membership list. A board member 
will then come down to bring the 
guest in 

. 

Computer and Office 
Donations Needed 
Is your firm or company updating its 
computer or other office equipment 
and planning to get rid of the older 
systems? If so, please consider 
donating such equipment to the 
Queens Chapter of the NYSSPE. 

The Queens Chapter is seeking 
donations of computer and cffice 
equipment. For more information 
contact Chris Petallides, Queens 
Chapter President  at 718-961-4342 

 
 

 
 

Upcoming Meeting Information 
Our Next Chapter Meeting 

Thursday May 25, 2005 – 6:30 PM 

This Month’s lecture is presented by: 

Air Distribution Enterprises, Inc of Lynbrook, NY 

(www.airdist.com) 

The lecture will discuss laboratory exhaust systems. 

Walter Bolasny of ADE with over 35 years of experience will be
presenting the lecture on laboratory exhaust systems, specifically
on exhausting contaminated effluent for constant and variable
volume systems.  

The laboratory exhaust presentation will discuss design methods
used to exhaust contaminated effluent that were applied in the
past vs. the newer more cost effective methods that are available
today. 

A review of the current Laboratory Ventilation Standards will be
presented highlighting the design methods required to meet the
current standards when designing both constant volume and
variable volume systems.  

“The Solution To Pollution is Dilution” will also be discussed and
the importance of mass flow rate, velocity and momentum for
greater plume heights.  Design methods for diluting effluent for
both constant volume and variable volume systems while
maintaining plume heights will be discussed. 

Attendees will be confident their future laboratory designs will
meet code requirements, be cost effective, have the smallest
footprint and will maintain proper plume heights. 

Location:  

422 Weaver Ave., Fort Totten, New York 

Infrastructure Proposal Update  
by George Sal Galletta, P.E.

 
City Council Resolution 195-2006  is still in the Governmental 
Operations Committee. Unless we mobilize support for it, the 
Resolution will most likely not come out of committee. To ensure 
that the Resolution is sent to the City Council for hearings and 
eventual vote, we in the Engineering and Architectural 
Community, need to galvanize our colleagues to take actions.  

 
(Continued next page)
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Hotline for Members 
Are you an NSPE member with a 
question about engineering ethics, 
licensure, or law? If so, call 888-285-
NSPE (6773) or e-mail 
legal@nspe.org. Please provide your 
9-digit NSPE member number.  

 
  

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

(Infrastructure Proposal Update – cont’d)

 

We also have to mobilize support among other stakeholders. 
Here is a partial list: 

Public Unions:  

• Local 375/DC37 

Construction Industry 

• GCA 

• Buildings Congress of NY 

Chambers of Commerce

Community Boards

Good Government Organizations 

Other organizations 

• AAA 

• Church/Religious Groups 

• Any other type of entity/organization 

 

What you can do! 

Call/email/write: 

• Your Councilmember 

• The Council speaker 

• The Mayor 

 

Educate your colleagues/organization you belong to. 

Use the power of the Internet to spread the message! 

 

Remember, call your Council Member by going to 

www.nyccouncil.info/constituent/member_list.cfm

and by calling Mayor Bloomberg at 311 and support the 
resolutuion. 

If you are not a City resident, you can call the Mayor, Speaker of 
the City Council and the Chair of the Government Operations 
Committee. 

For further information regarding the Deputy Mayor of 
Infrastructure please call Sal Galletta, P.E. at (718) 575-9197 or 
by e-mail at nspe@aol.com. 

We urge all our members to fill out the attached letter and mail 
it to their councilman.  
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Chapter Seeks Donations to 
PDC Library 
The Queens Chapter is still seeking 
donations of books for the 
Professional Design Center Library 

Queens Chapter President Chris 
Petallides would like all to know that 
the Professional Design Center 
Library is still in need of Books, 
Magazines and other materials. The 
Queens Chapter is asking all 
members to donate any reference 
material, such as textbooks, catalogs 
and product literature that they can.  

 

Birth Announcemet 
Chapter Vice President George 
Tavoulareas, P.E. and his wife 
Christine are the proud parents of a 
brand new daughter. Little Ioanna 
arrived less than a week ago, i.e., 
Sat. May 19, 2006, weighing in at a 
healthy 8 lbs and 15 ozs. Both 
mother and daughter are doing well. 
So is (almost) 2-year old big 
brother, Elias, who received his 
birthday present a week early (Elias 
will be 2 yrs young, May 27, ‘06). 
George, who cannot be contained 
these days, hasn’t had time yet to 
reflect on his daughter’s dowry, 
which he needs to amass (Greek 
tradition) for Ioanna’s marriage 18 
years from now. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Useful websites for Engineers: 
 

National Society of  
Professional Engineers 

www.nspe.org

New York State Society of  
Professional Engineers 

www.nysspe.org

  
American Institute of Architects www.AIA.org
American Engineering Alliance www.aeaworld.org
  
American Institute of  
Chemical Engineers 

www.aiche.org

Amercian Society of  
Automotive Engineers 

www.sae.org

  
American Petroleum Institute www.api.org
American Society of Civil Engineers www.asce.org
  
American Society of  
Engineering Education 

www.asee.org

American Society of Heating,  
Refrigeration and Air Conditioning 

www.ashrae.org

American Society of  
Mechanical Engineers 

www.asme.org

American Society of  
Plumbing Engineers 

www.aspe.org

  
American Welding Society www.aws.org
Society of Petroleum Engineers www.spe.org
Society of  
Fire Protection Engineers 

www.sfpe.org

Institute of Electrical and  
Electronics Engineers, Inc. 

www.ieee.org

  
City of New York www.nyc.gov
NY State Senate senate.state.ny.us
NY State Assembly assembly.state.ny.us
NY City Council nyccouncil.info
The White House whitehouse.gov
  
Ed Turner 
Responsible Charge 

www.responsiblecharge.com
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http://www.aws.org/
http://www.spe.org/
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Senator Padavan Quick Links: 
 

Webpage: 

www.frankpadavan.com/

 

Email: 

PADAVAN@senate.state.ny.us 

 

Contact Info: 

www.frankpadavan.com/contact_
info.asp

 

 

 

 

Profile of an Engineer 
by George L.Tavoulareas, P.E.

 

SENATOR FRANK PADAVAN 

Vice President Pro Tempore 

11th Senate District 

When Senator Frank Padavan was 
appointed Vice President Pro 
Tempore of the New York State 
Senate in 2003, it was the 
culmination of years of experience, 
hard work and dedication to the 
people he represents and to all New 
Yorkers.  Because of his depth of 
institutional knowledge resulting 
from a 32 year tenure in the Senate, 
Senator Padavan was chosen to Co-
Chair the New York State Senate 
Task Force on Government Reform in 
late 2004.  Many rules changes 
designed to open up the legislative 
process to the public that were 
recommended by the Task Force 
have already been adopted by the Senate. 

Senator Padavan is the legislature's leading opponent of casino
gambling and the state lottery.  He led the opposition to the
recent expansion of state sanctioned gambling, and is the author
of several reports on the negative consequences of state
sanctioned gambling, including his most recent, “Quick Draw: It’s
Time to Pull the Plug”.  Notably, Senator Padavan has publicly
criticized the Lottery for linking religious holidays to gambling
promotion. 

Senator Padavan is also author of the report, "Our Teeming
Shore," a legislative report in which the annual cost of federal
immigration policy to New York City and State was calculated at
$5.6 billion. He was subsequently appointed Chairman of the
Senate Majority Task Force on Immigration established to seek
federal reimbursement for State and local government
expenditures on services for immigrants. Noting his work focusing
attention on federal obligations, The New York Post described
Senator Padavan as "an enlightened voice on the issue of
immigration." Further, legislation sponsored by Senator Padavan
was passed by both houses of the Legislature to regulate
immigration assistants, who frequently prey on unsuspecting
immigrants by posing as attorneys.  The bill was signed into law
by Governor George Pataki in 2004. 

(Continued next page)
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(Profile of an Engineer  – cont’d)

 

As Chairman of the Senate Majority Task Force on Immigration,
Senator Padavan has begun conducting hearings in 2005 on the
sale and access of counterfeit goods in New York, specifically
focusing on how they are tied to illegal immigration, possible
terrorist funding and tax evasion.  As a precursor to the hearings
and drafting legislation, Senator Padavan has issued a preliminary
report titled "The Golden Door: Illegal Immigration, Terrorism and
the Underground Economy." 

The Senator is also an advocate for tough laws to fight crime; a
pioneer in welfare and Medicaid system cost containment and a
principal architect of New York City legislation. 

As former Chairman of the Senate Committee on Cities, Senator
Padavan has played a key role in the most significant New York
City education advances in decades including: reforms of school
governance that enacted laws to give the Mayor increased control
and accountability; earlier  legislation to establish standards for
principal tenure, and an overhaul of the previously scandal-ridden
custodial services. An architect of New York City's "Safe Streets/
Safe City" program, Senator Padavan helped keep total New York
City police strength at record levels, contributing to the dramatic
decline in reported crime.  

His leadership in urban job creation and retention produced the
New York City Industrial-Commercial Job Incentive Board as well
as the law governing Business Improvement Districts (BIDs)
throughout New York State.  

A resident of the 11th Senatorial District since childhood, Senator
Padavan is a graduate of Newtown High School and a member of
the Queens school's Alumni Hall of Fame.  He earned his
bachelor's degree in electrical engineering from Brooklyn
Polytechnic Institute (now Polytechnic University) in 1955 and
master's degree in business administration from New York
University.  A recipient of NYU's Distinguished Graduate Award,
Senator Padavan became a member of Polytechnic University's
Board of Fellows in June, 1988 and was awarded the Polytechnic
University President's Service Medal in March, 2006. 

Senator Padavan contributes much of his success in the New York
State Senate to his education and experience in engineering.
Engineers are trained to solve problems and as a State Senator,
Padavan spends much of his time solving problems in New York –
something he is adeptly qualified for due to his engineering
background. 

 
(Continued next page)
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(Profile of an Engineer – cont’d)

 

Before his election to the Senate, Frank Padavan was employed
by the Westinghouse Electric Corporation and served four years
as Deputy Commissioner (Operations) of the New York City
Department of Buildings.  Attaining the rank of Colonel, Senator
Padavan had a 30-year active and reserve career in the U.S.
Army Corps of Engineers including service as commanding officer
of the 411th Engineer Brigade and chief of staff, 77th ARCOM. 

Senator Padavan is a life member of the Alley Pond
Environmental Center and a member of the American Institute of
Electronic and Electrical Engineers, Army Reserve Officers
Association, American Legion and various civic, fraternal, and
community service organizations.

New York City and statewide organizations that have honored
Senator Padavan include: the New York City Advisory Council on
Alcoholism, the New York City Chapter of the Association of Help
for Retarded Children, the Alliance for the Mentally Ill of New York
State, the Federation of Parents' Organizations for State Mental
Institutions and Transitional Services of New York, Inc.. Local
organizations that have honored the Senator for community
activity include the Pride of Judea Mental Health Center, the
Queens Children's Psychiatric Hospital Board of Visitors, the
Friends of St. Mary's Hospital for Children, Samuel Field YM-
YWHA, Americans of Italian Heritage (Queens Chapter), Sons of
Italy Alitalia Lodge 2416, the Queens Historical Society, the 77th
Infantry Division Reserve officers Association, the Bayside
Historical Society and veterans groups including the American
Legion and Jewish War Veterans. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



2006 Chapter Meeting Schedule 

Mark Your Calendar 
 
For your convenience the Queens County Chapter NYSSPE
meeting schedule is provided below. 

Directors’ meetings and general meetings are held on the second
and fourth Thursdays of each month except November and
December meetings which will be held on the first and third
Thursday of the month due to holidays. So mark your calendar.
The schedule is as follows: 

Directors’ Meeting  
(6:30 PM)

Membership Meeting 
(6:30PM)

May 11, 2006 May 25, 2006 

June 8, 2006 June 22, 206 

July 13, 2006 July 27, 2006 

August 10, 2006 August 24, 2006 

September   , 2006 September   , 2006 
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Lecture Announcement: 
 

PROFESSIONAL DESIGN CENTER 
422 Weaver Ave. 

Fort Totten, Bayside, NY 11356 

                                                                           
American Institute of Architects               Queens Chapter         NYS Society of Professional Engineers 

 
 

Lecture 

2006     P D C  Lecture Series    6-06 

Date: Wednesday June 21, 2006 Time: 6:00PM to8:30PM 
At 

422 Weaver Ave. Fort Totten, Bayside, Queens 
 

2 Continuing Education Credits 
TITLE:  HELICAL PILES 

 
Admission fee is $50 for AIA & NYSSPE members and $60 for nonmembers & those who register 

at the door. 
 

PRESENTED BY: 
Michael Karantinidis, PE and Dr. Kamal Bandyopadhyay, PE 

SPONSOR: The Professional Design Center of NY 
 

THE PROGRAM: 
Vibration free helical piles are used to transfer structural load to deep, competent soil strata. Design and 
installation techniques of such piles for various foundation types will be discussed.  Case studies will be 

undertaken to highlight efficient cost-effective means that would be of interest to architects and engineers 
for planning and design purposes. 

 
Please make your check payable to: Professional Design Center and mail to : George Tavoulareas, 

P.E.  272 Clinton Road, Garden City, NY 11530 by 6/19/06 
 

Free to the public 
Buffet dinner 6:00pm-6:30pm included 

Contact George Tavoulareas, PE at 917-299-2954 for further information 
 

Dedicated to the advancement of Architecture and Engineering 
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May 3,2006 
Board of Directors 

Salvatore R. Galletta, p .E. Chairpersan 
Honorable Helen Marshall 
Borough President 
120-55 Queens Blvd. 
Kew Gardens, NYl1424 

Ahmed Shakir, P.E. Vice 

Chairperson 

.ouis R. Comunelli, P.E. 
Secretary Dear Ms. Marshall, 

"arc A. Matalon, P.E. 
Treasurer I've just returned from an extended trip overseas and I was deeply disturbed to learn that my distinguished 

colleague, Chris Petallides, PE, President of the Queens Chapter of the New York State Society 
ofProfessional Engineers, has been denied a seat on Community Board 11. It appears that his dismissal from 
Community Board 11 was a result of his vocal opposition to the proposed R2A zoning change. It is troubling 
to see a dedicated, experienced professional silenced because his views upset some powerful people. It is an 
essential tenet of our democracy that the stifling of dissenting views is contrary to the interests of a free 
society because no intelligent decision can be made without considering all sides of an issue. 

grian Gilll, P.E. 

<obert F. Waite, P.E. 

Special Advisor 

Samuel I. Schwartz, P.E. 

I've known Chris for a number of years and I can tell you that he has exceptional qualities that make him a 
tremendous asset to any organization that he belongs to. He brings to any task that he undertakes, a keen, 
rational mind, a wealth of experience and knowledge, and dynamic leadership. In addition, he is not afraid to 
speak his mind. He believes in addressing any issue honestly and forthrightly. He deals with the facts and not 
emotions. He has no personal agenda other than to serve the public good. 

These are the qualities you want in a Community Board member. Unfortunately. these very qualities elicited 
an improper reaction that led to his dismissal from CB 11. 

You have an opportunity to redress this unfortunate situation. Along with my colleagues in the Engineering 
and Architectural Community, I urge you to reappoint Mr. Petallides to CB 11 so that the Board and the 
community that it serves can profit from his experience, technical expertise and professionalism. 

~~ ~pe 

Salvatore Galletta, PE 
Chairperson, American Engineering Alliance 

CC: NYSSPE Metropolitan Chapter Presidents Council 
Metropolitan Engineering Societies Council Architects 
Council of New York City 



 

Professional Services Directory 
The Queens Chapter of the NYSSPE recommends the advertisers listed below for their respective products 
or services. However the Queens Chapter does not take responsibility for these advertisers’ products or 
services. 

  
Email: shapiroengineers@worldnet.att.net        . 

  

  

 

SIDERIS ENGINEERS P.C.  
Consulting Engineers 

 
217-22 Northern Boulevard
Bayside, New York 11361 

Tel 718-224-9091   Fax 718-224-9143    
 

Chris M. Sideris, P.E.    Filolaos T. Kefalas, P.E. 
T.C. Sideris, P.E.    (1923-2005) 
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(Professional Services Directory, cont’d.)  

The Queens Chapter of the NYSSPE recommends the advertisers listed below for their respective products 
or services. However the Queens Chapter does not take responsibility for these advertisers’ products or 
services. 

 
 

 

 

  

 

YOUR CARD HERE!!! 

Contact the Editor
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Sponsors 
The Queens Chapter of the NYSSPE recommends the advertisers listed below for their respective products 
or services. However the Queens Chapter does not take responsibility for these advertisers’ products or 
services. 

Material Engineering and Services 

Please Patronize our Sponsors! 

  

 
 

 
 

 

ADVERTISE YOUR PRODUCT OR 
SERVICE HERE!!! 

Contact the Editor
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(Material Engineering and Services, cont’d.)  

The Queens Chapter of the NYSSPE recommends the advertisers listed below for their respective products 
or services. However the Queens Chapter does not take responsibility for these advertisers’ products or 
services. 

 

 

�  
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QUEENS CHAPTER-NYSSPE 

2006-2007 ELECTION BALLOT 
Sheet 1 of 2 

Instructions: 
 
PLEASE COMPLETE AND RETURN THIS BALLOT BY MAY 25, 2005.  
BALLOTS MAY BE EITHER: 
 

MAILED TO:  
Chris Petallides, PE,  
149-14 45th Ave.,  

149-15 Flushing, NY 11355, OR, 
FAXED TO:  

(718) 321 3929,  
E-MAILED TO:  

PetallidesPE@aol.com,  
OR, VOTE IN PERSON 

 AT THE MAY 25TH 2006 MEETING. 
 

For your convenience, a Microsoft Word Document has been attached to this Mailing. 
***NOTE: TO VOTE, YOU MUST BE A MEMBER AND IN GOOD STANDING***. 

 
 

 
 
 

Position Candidate “X” Alternate (Write In) “X” 
     
President ,  
2006 - 2007 

Brian Flynn, P.E.    

1st  Vice President 
2006 - 2007 

George Tavoulareas, P.E    

2nd Vice President 
2006 - 2007 

John Sgouros, P.E.    

Treasurer 
2006 - 2007 

Fil Kefalas, P.E.    

 
 
 
DIRECTORS 2006-2007 To serve remaining one (1) year vacancies (vote for 2) 

 Candidate: “X” Alternate (Write In) “X” 
 
 

Tom Campagna, P.E.    

 
 

Bernie Haber, P.E.    

 
 
 
 
Sheet 1 of 2 
Member Signature:_____________________________________________________ 
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QUEENS CHAPTER-NYSSPE 
2006-2007 ELECTION BALLOT 

Sheet 2 of 2 
 
 
 
 
DIRECTORS 2006-2008.  Note: Each serves a two (2) year term, 2006-2008 (vote for 6) 

 Candidate: “X” Alternate (Write In) “X” 
 
 

Gregory Georges, P.E.    

 
 

Saeed Ainechi, P.E    

 
 

Issam Abourafeh, P.E    

 
 

Jose Velasquez, P.E.    

 
 

James Manoussoff, P.E    

 
 

Jude Cozzolino, P.E    

 
 
 
 
NOMINATING COMMITTEE:  
Chaired by Immediate Past President, Chris Petallides, P.E. (vote for 3)  

  “X”  “X” 
 
 

John Zurita, P.E.    

 
 

Sal Galletta, P.E.    

 
 

Michael Karantinidis, P.E.    

 
 
 
MEMBER’S NAME:_____________________________________________________ 
 
 
SIGNATURE:                ___________________________ DATE:________________ 
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Sample Letter to Public Official 
 

***Note: for your convenience this letter has been added as a separate attachment to this moth’s mailing*** 
 

DRAFT LETTER TO CITY COUNCIL MEMBER 
(or other local politician) 

 
Date: 
 
 
 
 
Re: City Council Resolution No. 0195-200  

Creating an Office to control City’s Infrastructure 
 
 
Dear___________: 
 
I am writing to you to advise you of an exceptional Resolution introduced by Council Member Hiram 
Monserrate.  It represents a declaration of the intent to place the management of the City’s Infrastructure under 
the direction and guidance of Licensed Professionals who have the appropriate qualifications to perform this 
duty. 
 
Resolution No. 0195-2006 has the support of every major Engineering and Architectural Society in the City of 
New York.  Its passage will show the Public that tangible steps are being taken to enhance their health and 
safety by seeking the establishment of a comprehensive and committed system of vision and control over their 
environment. 
 
Therefore, I urge you to (use your influence to encourage other City Council Members) sign the attached 
Sponsorship sheet, and thus lend your support to others who understand that such a system is needed to 
adequately serve our citizens. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
____________________________ 
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Order Form 
QUEENS COUNTY CHAPTER 

OF 
THE NEW YORK STATE SOCIETY OF PROFESSIONAL ENGINEERS 

 
Tel. No. (718) 279-8374   Fax: (718) 279-8374 e-mail: reidman@nyc.rr.com 
Officers: 

Chris Petallides, PE Brian E. Flynn, PE George L. Tavoulareas, PE Jude Cozzolino, PE 
President 1st Vice President 2nd Vice President Treasurer 

 
Please reserve an ad as indicated below in the 2006 Queens Chapter Membership Directory.  Enclosed is our check in the amount of 
$__________________ for the size ad selected below: 
 

 (STANDARD AD POSITIONS (BLACK & WHITE ADS) 
� Full Page Ad (7-1/2” deep x 4-1/4” wide).........................$400.00 
� One-Half Page Ad (3-3/4” deep x 4-1/4” wide)…………...$ 300.00 
� One-Third Page Ad (2-1/2” deep x 4-1/4”)………………..$ 165.00 
 
SPECIAL POSITIONS (BLACK & WHITE ADS)  
� Back Cover (7-1/2” deep x 4-1/4” wide) $ 800.00 
� Inside Front Cover (7-1/2” x 4-1/4” wide) $ 700.00 
� Inside Back Cover (7-1/2” x 4-1/4”) $ 600.00 
� Page 1 (7-1/2 x 4-1/4”) $ 550.00 
� Forward (7-1/2” x 4-1/4”) (Before Member Section) $ 500.00 
 
ADDITIONAL CHARGES 
�Spot (Single) Color (Each Color) Please choose color below….. $ 160.00 

 � Red      �Blue     �Green     �Yellow 
�Four-Color Process (Full Color Ad with red, blue, green and yellow) $ 800.00 

Company/Organization 
 
 

Individual 
 
 

Address 
 
 

City, State, ZIP 
 
 

Telephone 
 
 

Fax 
 
 

 
 
Signature:________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Please make your checks payable to the Queens Chapter – NYSSPE.   
Mail your check with this order form to: 

Queens Chapter NYSSPE Reference & Membership Directory 
C/O Jude Cozzolino 

Treasurer, queens Chapter NYSSPE 
26-20 150th Street, Flushing, NY 11354 

Telephone  & Fax (718) 539-2649 
 
Please include your Artwork or camera ready copy.  Artwork Specifications (Computer Formats): PDF; P65; EPS (INQUIRE); TIF; 
BMP; Others. Camera ready copy accepted OR We’ll Make Your AD for You. Please email your computer format artwork to: 
BEFlynnPE@aol.com  or mail it on computer media in PC format to our office: 78-66 79th Place, Glendale, NY 11385.  In order 
to meet the printing schedule, all ads & order forms must be received no later than Wednesday, March 29th, 2006 
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